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1.       Changes to the Regulatory Framework for Queensland Water Service Providers

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Rationalising the legislative framework regulating the urban water industry is a common concern for Water Service Providers (WSPs) across the State. These concerns have been acknowledged by the Department of Environment and Resource Management (DERM) and at the 2010 LGAQ symposium Director General John Bradley noted the Department's resolve to streamline regulatory arrangements. 

Since June, qldwater, LGAQ and DERM have been working collaboratively under a Memorandum of Agreement (MoA) to examine a more outcomes-based approach to regulation with an emphasis on capacity development for the smaller service providers (see e-Flashes 88 and 91). This is one of the most critical negotiations in determining the future and sustainability of our water industry and has been progressing strongly thanks to the support of the industry and each of the MoA partners.

The new collaborative approach has resulted in greater communication among the urban water policy and regulatory areas of DERM and the water industry in the past year allowing industry to more fully influence and inform developing policy. This has been a welcome change given industry criticism of limited engagement processes in the past. Communication and consultation processes are still being fully developed but have already included:

· Engagement with council representatives in the majority of regional areas in the state on the issues facing the water industry and the need for reform,

· More than 30 meetings including attendance at over 10 ROC meetings with senior managers and Councillors from the Torres Strait to Stanthorpe, Mt Isa to Maryborough,  

· Over 20 dedicated water workshops and sessions at conferences and symposia including the qldwater Technical Reference Group and the Water Strategic Reference Group convened by LGAQ,  

· Attendance by two DERM General Managers on the qldwater Treatment Plant Tour in 2010.

Through these processes, industry is playing a stronger partnership role in determining its future. “In a very real way, discussions during early communications have been pivotal in shaping and reshaping the proposals for going forward” said Greg Oliver, General Manager Urban Water at DERM. “It’s been fundamentally important for DERM to do this and has achieved a tangible benefit - not only to the content but also that this ‘engagement’ process is now increasingly seen as being the ‘norm’”. 

Collaboration under the MoA has already resulted in tangible benefits for Queensland’s urban Water Service Providers. 

· Legislative changes have been proposed in response to industry requests. For example, the Government has now endorsed amendments to the Water Supply (Safety and Reliability) Act 2008 (which are scheduled to be progressed in 2011) to: 

· remove the requirement for an Outdoor Water Use Conservation Plan (but retain a discretionary power for the regulator to require these).

· defer the requirement for System Leakage Management Plans until 2013, and

· remove the requirement for reporting on the number of water advices issued and the nature of complaints.

· Requirements for Total Water Cycle Management Plans (TWCMPs) were deferred by amendment of the Environmental Protection (Water) Policy to extend the due dates for TWCMPs for the SEQ local governments to July 2012 and outside SEQ to July 2013 (for WSPs with populations exceeding 50,000) and July 2014 (for populations between 25,000 and 50,000) - see e-Flash #89.

· Extensive consultation with large service providers on the Drinking Water Quality Management Plan guideline that significantly influenced and improved the planned structure and content of the guideline for large service providers (see e-flash# 93). The guidelines for small and medium WSPs were also separated at the request of the industry to better reflect the diverse needs of these smaller WSPs and to allow fit-for-purpose planning to deal with potential water quality risks.

· Policy / reform proposals that reflect industry’s input and requests for an outcomes-based approach to regulation and risk management have been signed off within DERM for consideration by the Queensland Government. 

The long-term benefits for the industry are yet to be fully realised and we await consideration by Government of the high-level proposals arising from this year’s discussions and engagement. Until then, DERM have committed to progressing changes for streamlining and efficiencies within the existing legislative and regulatory arrangements. qldwater and LGAQ are committed to providing updates on progress as soon as possible and will also continue to seek opportunities to engage industry in any detailed planning and policy development.

Next year will see the continued efforts of the MoA partners towards achieving more effective and efficient regulatory outcomes for the industry and improving water services for Queensland’s communities. Pressing current issues such as national reviews of the urban water industry (see e-Flash # 100), drinking water quality management and water pricing serve to highlight the need for cooperative approaches to build the urban water sector. This can be achieved only through an ongoing dialogue among the industry and with DERM.

DERM has written to qldwater and LGAQ acknowledging the cooperation and constructive approach of the broader industry in developing new policies. This would not be possible without the input and patience of the many staff, managers and elected members involved to date and qldwater joins with LGAQ to thank our members for their support and participation over the last year. We look forward to further progressing this program with the industry in 2011.
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